

413 Linwell Road St. Catharines, Ontario L2M 7Y2

Phone: 905-935-6822 Fax: 905-935-6847 Web: www.niggv.on.ca

Niagara Ina Grafton Gage Village

Memorandum

Date:

April 30, 2021

To:

Niagara Ina Grafton Gage Village Residents

From:

Wayne Williams

Chief Executive Officer

Re:

COVID-19 Update

Further to our memorandum dated April 14th (copy below) respecting a Suspect Outbreak, please be advised that Public Health has officially declared the Assisted Living suspect outbreak over as of Friday, April 23rd, 2021 and the outbreak within Long-Term Care over as of 3:00 p.m. on Friday, April 30th, 2021.

Although we have officially now passed this challenging hurdle, I would like to reiterate that the COVID-19 virus is still dangerous and continues to circulate in the community. As such, it is imperative that everyone maintains the same level of vigilance and refrains from becoming complacent. Please continue to practice protocols in place with respect to hand hygiene; social distancing; cleaning and disinfecting surfaces and objects; staying home if you're feeling ill; wearing a mask or face covering; and limiting non-essential travel.

Niagara Ina Grafton Gage Village continues to work tirelessly to ensure that you have access to the highest level of services possible. We would like to thank staff, volunteers, family, friends and health system partners for their continued dedication over the past several weeks.

Sincerely,

Wayne Williams

Chief Executive Officer

WW/lm